
Ten Southeastern students 

SEMINARY EDUCATION 
DAY 

of many such observances 
area. 

preached in as many churches of the 
West Chowan Baptist Association 
on Sunday, November 2, in the 
observance of Semin ry Education 
Day. We hope this is the first 

in the churches of the Southeastern 

Two of the most stimulating and informative lectures in 
Southeastern's history were 

CARVER-BARNES delivered on ov. 4-5 by Dr. 
LECTURES Walter Shurden, Dean of the 

School of Theology at Southern 
Seminary. The lectures dealt with the elements in the develop-
ment of the Southern Baptist Convention and Dr. Shurden's 
analysis of the Convention's current dynamics. Plans are 
being made to distribute the lectures as widely as possible 
to friends of theological education. 

Eleven state alumni chapters report excellent gatherings 
during the time of their state 

ALUMNI MEETINGS conventions. Word has reached 
our office that the following 

Southeasterners were elected to leadership positions in the 
state conventions: Jim Griffith, '55, was elected Executive 
Secretary of the Georgia Baptist Convention; W. Ches Smith III, 
'54, was elected President of the Georgia Convention; Frank 
Campbell, '61, was re-elected 1st V.P. of the North Carolina 
Baptist Convention; Donald Bowen, '58 was elected 1st V.P. and 
Sherr ill Stevens, '54 was elected 2nd V. P. of the Baptist 
General Association of Virginia; and South Carolina Baptists 
elected Alvin O 'Shields, '6 7 as 2nd V. P. 

More than 100 prominent Virginians gathered on November 20 
at the Governor's mansion in 

TED ADAMS DINNER Richmond to honor the late 
Theodore F. Adams and to kick 

off a drive to raise $500,000 to renovate Johnson Classroom 
Building and to rename it the Theodore F. Adams Hall. 
Governor and Mrs. John Dalton, members of the First Baptist 
Church of Richmond, hosted the event. 

Southeastern Seminary trustee Carl Scott died Nov. 28 of a 
heart attack. Burial was Monday, 

CARL SCOTT, TRUSTEE December 1 1 in Clovis, N. M., where 
Dr. Scott had been pastor of the 

Central Baptist Church for more than twenty years. He 
returned to the Southeastern Board last year after having 
served a ten-year term earlier. We extend Mrs. Scott our 
heart-felt sympathies. She may be addressed at 800 Hinkle 
St., Clovis, N. M. 88101. 
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